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RECOMMENDATIONS : 

That the Board: 

1. Approve the proposed parking fee increases for the Pershing Square Parking Garage, as 
attached, to be effective on February 1,2012; 

2. Authorize staff to amend the Pershing Square Parking Garage Rates and Fees to incorporate 
these changes; and, 

3. Authorize the General Manager, or designee, to instruct staff to make technical corrections to 
the summary and attachments A, B and C to this Report as necessary. 

SUMMARY: 

The Pershing Square Parking Garage (Garage) is located at 530 S. Olive Street and provides 
reasonably priced public parking in the central downtown area. Garage revenues provide 
funding for operation and maintenance costs of the parking facility and for enhanced program 
operations and park maintenance for the ground level park at the Pershing Square Complex. 

Due to the severe current economic downturn and revenue shortfalls, including a decline in 
Garage revenues, the Department proposes to increase the parking fees for Fiscal Year 20 1 1 - 12 
(Attachment A). Garage parking fees have not been increased since Fiscal Year 2008-09 (Board 
Report No. 08-85). 

The proposed increase would raise parking fees by approximately 4% for daily usage, 7% for 
"Early Bird" usage (before 11:OO am) and 6% for "After Hours" usage (after 5:00 pm) and 
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"Weekend Daily Rate". Regular monthly rates will not be affected. The Special Event Rate for 
Department Special Events would be increased by approximately 6%. 

Monthly group rates would be increased by 12%. These rates were established by the previous 
Garage operator and continued when the Department began self-operation in 2000. The 
Department proposes to bring discounted parking rates for monthly parking groups to one 
standard rate through incremental rate increases until the various parking groups pay the same 
monthly group parking rate. The monthly group parking rate established by this Board Report 
would increase over time, similar to other parking rates and according to the schedule in 
Attachment B. Any proposed future rate of increase or timing of rate increase that differs from 
Attachment B will be brought to the Board for approval. 

The new parking fees would become effective on February 1, 2012, and are anticipated to 
generate an estimated $38,78 1 in additional revenue during FY 20 1 1 - 12 from February 1, 20 12 
through June 30, 2012. During a twelve month period the proposed new parking fees are 
anticipated to generate approximately $93,074 in revenue. A recent survey of similar parking 
facilities finds that the current and proposed parking fees at the Garage are currently lower than 
or competitive with other similar parking facilities in the surrounding area (Attachment C). 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

There is no impact on the General Fund. The anticipated additional revenue from the proposed 
parking rate increases will fund Garage operations and maintenance costs and also programs and 
park maintenance at the Pershing Square Complex. 

Report prepared by Kevin Regan, Assistant General Manager, Department of Recreation and 
Parks and Noel Williams, Chief Management Analyst, Finance Division, Recreation and Parks. 










